Rt/ 1, Box 210 Kimberly, Idaho 83341 Jan. 9, 1975

Dr. Rob Bonnichsen University of Maine Dept. of Anthropology Stevens Hall, South Orono, Maine 04473

Dear Rob:

Thanks for your letter of Dec. 29th regarding the funds for the trip to Calgary.

I have heard nothing from the university and fail to understand why it takes them so long to reimburse the participants. I am now preparing my income tax which I turn over to the accountant in January. Because of this I must know about this refund. If they do not reimburse one, then I can deduct this as expenses. Will you please convey this information to them or advise me who to write to at Calgary so I may receive payment. I have run into this sort of thing in the past and so has Bordes to the point where we do not wish to accept visits anymore unless payment is made in advance. I do hope you get the funds for the flintknappers this fall but unless different arrangements can be made about traveling expenses I would not be willing to take on such a long expense trip.

I want to, again, thank you for the meeting at Calgary. I was just run beautifully and we enjoyed every minute of it plus learning a lot.

Hope we can get this reimbursement straightened out before I file my tax return.

Good wishes for the new year and success with you many programs. We enjoyed seeing the picture of your son - he looks so much like you.

Sincerely,

Don